
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Friday, August 8, 2025 
  
 Final Advance Poll Closes for District 9 and District 15 By-Elections 
  
Charlottetown, PE - The third and final Advance Poll for District 9 Charlottetown - 
Hillsborough Park and District 15 Brackley - Hunter River By-Elections concluded at 7 p.m. 
on Friday, August 8, 2025. 
  
Voter turnout for the third day of advance voting in District 9 was 329. To date, a total of 
1127 electors, standing for 26.62% of the 4,234 registered electors.  
In District 15, 339 electors cast their ballot. To date, a total of 1004 electors cast their 
ballot representing 25.18% of the 3,987 registered electors in the district. 
  
Electors who have received a Mail-In Ballot are reminded that completed ballots must be 
returned to the Office of the Chief Electoral Officer no later than 12:00 p.m. (noon) on 
Tuesday, August 12, 2025, to be included in the count. 
  
Ordinary Polling Day will take place on Tuesday, August 12, 2025, with polls open from 9 
a.m. to 7 p.m. Electors unsure of their polling location should consult their Voter 
Information Card or visit the Elections PEI website at www.electionspei.ca. 
  
Elections PEI will publish the unofficial results of the District 9 and District 15 By-Elections 
on its website following the completion of the ballot count, which begins at 7:30 p.m. on 
election night, Tuesday, August 12, 2025. 
 
For further information visit www.electionspei.ca 
      -30- 
Paul Alan 
Manager of Election Operations & Communications 
Elections PEI 
W:   902.368.5895  
pbalan@electionspei.ca 
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